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TO:

FROM:

THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF VERNON

MEMORANDUM

Patti Bridal, Chief Administrative Officer FILE: 5410-30

Terry Barton, Director, Planning & Community
Services
Debra Law, Director, Finance

Danielle DeVries, Transportation Planner

DATE: November 14,2023

SUBJECT: 2023|CBC ROAD IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM GRANTS

The lnsurance Corporation of British Columbia (ICBC) offers grants to communities for
capital projects that improve road safety. ln 2023, the City of Vernon received $136,400
towards the Priority Intersection lmprovements capital project (Project Number 2020-27),
$25,800 towards the Transportation Safety capital project (Project Number 2022-30), and
$1,500 towards the Sidewalk Ramps capital project (Project Number 2018-17).

Administration recommends that the existing capital project budgets (currently $514,529
for Priority lntersection lmprovements, $391,992 for Transportation Safety, and $31,738
for Sidewalk Ramps) be increased by the grant amounts received. This will support
ongoing work to implement transportation safety improvements across the community.

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT Council allocate $136,400 towards the Priority lntersection lmprovements capital
project budget, $25,800 towards the Transportation Safety capital project, and $1,500
towards the Sidewalk Ramps capital project from the ICBC Road lmprovement Program
grants as outlined in the memorandum titled "2023 ICBC Road lmprovement Program
Grants" dated November 14, 2023 and respectfully submitted by the Transportation
Planner.

Respectfully submitted

Danielle DeVries
Transportation Planner

Approved for the Agenda by the CAO
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